
Paw Prints   

school.stpiusx.com 

Paw Prints is e-mailed to you every Thursday.  Please open it and read the bold print to determine 

if you need to continue reading the items that pertain to you.   

Submissions for Paw Prints are due by Tuesday at 2:00.  
 

Important Dates : 
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PTGõs FACULTY AND STAFF CHRISTMAS PROGRAM  

 

HO! HO! HO!  Itõs that time of year again. PTG is once again 

sponsoring the Faculty and Staff Christmas Gift Program this year so 

you donõt have to stress over what to buy. This is a voluntary program 

that allows St. Pius X families to donate money that is used to 

purchase gift cards for all faculty and staff. Information on the program 

can be found on the attached flyer. The deadline to participate so the 

elves have time to shop is the end of the school day on Friday, December 15, 2017. 

Contact Sharon Gronotte at segronotte@gmail.com with any questions. 

Principally Speaking 
 

 
Dear Parents, 

 

As we begin the month of December, I hope this Advent season finds you and your families 

preparing your hearts and homes for Christ. We have two important events planned to enrich your 

Advent journey.  

 

At school, we will begin the season with an Advent Prayer Service on Monday, December 4 at 9:00 

A.M. in the gym. It will be a beautiful way to focus our minds and hearts on Christ. As always, you 

are welcome to join us! 
 

Our parish has planned a mission scheduled for December 4, 5, and 6 at 7:00 P.M. in church. Fr. 

Bob Sherry, the residing chaplain at Dynamic Catholic, will present an insightful and spirited talk on 

our Catholic faith. Please consider attending one, some, or all three of the sessions. I truly believe 

you will find the information to be beneficial.  

 

During December, we will focus on the Wonder of giving. We will encourage students to give the 

gift of themselves to our Savior, Jesus. We will encourage them to give Jesus the gift of their time in 

prayer and in service to others. As a family, I encourage you to spend time with Christ this month. 

Try to set a time to be with Him daily. I also challenge you to be fully present to one another during 

this extremely busy time of year. Multi-tasking can be another way of remaining distracted and not 

fully engaged in what matters most. Our families and friends truly make this time of year such a 

special one.  

 

Take care of on another and may you know the peace of Christ, 

 

Mrs. Lonnemann 

 

http://school.stpiusx.com/pdf/pawprints/current_files/2017-PTG-Christmas-Flier.pdf
mailto:segronotte@gmail.com


 
Note from Ms. Alex Lonnemann: 

 

International Day for Individuals  with Disabilities  
 

"Let us work together for the full and equal participation of persons with disabilities 

in an inclusive and sustainable world that embraces humanity in all its diversity." -- 

Secretary-General Ban Ki -moon 

 

In 1992, the United Nations declared December 3 rd the International Day of 

Individuals with Disabilities. Each year the United Nations has a theme that helps to 

guide their efforts throughout the year to improve inclusion of individuals with disabilities 

in the community. This yearõs theme is òAchieving 17 Goals for the Future We Wantó. The 

recent adoption of the 17 Sustainable Development Goals supports and extends the United 

Nationsõ goal of òbuilding a more inclusive and equitable world for persons with 

disabilitiesó. Individuals all over the world will be celebrating this international day with 

activities, short -films, presentations, etc. What are some ways that you can get involved 

throughout the year to promote a world that inclusive for all individuals?  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

We will conduct another test of our weather notifications after school on 

Friday.  Please contact Geoff Gates at ggates@teachers.stpiusx.com  if you do not 

receive a text and/or a voice message to the phones that you have set up in Sycamore.  
  

 

 

There is a Lost and Found located in the school cafeteria that is quite full. We also have 

many jackets and coats in the main office and will be donating what's left during the 

Christmas holidays. Please stop by before Christmas break if you are missing something. 



 
 

6th Grade Panther Pause Service Project  
 

This year the Panther Pause 6th grade group is working on a service project to raise money and items for 
the homeless. We have been learning about homelessness during Panther Pause, what causes it, and how we 
can help make a difference. We are working with the Welcome House Homeless Shelter to provide the many items 
their clients need and require.  Weôve learned they are in clear need of our help. We will be putting together a 
ñGrab -n- Go Bagò with the donations and goods.  (See items below) 

 We will be sponsoring an out of uniform day on Thursday, December 7. Passes will be sold throughout 
the week of Nov 27-Dec 1st in your childôs classroom. Your child is eligible for the out of uniform through cash 
donations, or by providing any of the listed needs (New items only). We would really appreciate your participation, 
and we are sure that the homeless shelter will too. Thank you in advance for your generous spirit.  
 

God is not unjust; he will not forget your work and the love you have shown him as 

you have helped his people and continue to help them. Hebrews 6:10  

 

 

Gloves Socks Hats 

Hard warmers Chap Stick Small Bottled Waters 

Hand lotion Gum Mints 

Cough Drops Hand Sanitizer Rain Poncho 

Mini Tissue Pack  Band Aids  

 
 

 
Playground/Recess Duty  

 
Mom, Dads, Grandparents and all Virtus trained friends can help 
St. Pius X in a fun way by volunteering as a recess monitor. The school is always 
looking for willing assistants to join teachers and staff on the playground or in the 

classroom during outdoor and indoor recess. By signing up to help you 
are only committing to one day/month for less than two hours! Please sign up 

for a spot through http://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0d4eaaaa22a0fe3-
playgroundrecess If you would like to help out just a day here and there, please 

contact Kathy Carnes at Kathleen.carnes@dinslaw.com. 
 
 
 

The St. Pius X Science Fair is quickly approaching and we looking for 
judges! The Fair Day is January 26 from 9:00-12:00. The job is very easy 

and fun, and you do not have to commit to the entire time. (There are 
different sessions.) Unfortunately, if you have a current 7th grader, we are 
asking that you pass at this time. If you are able to help or would like more 

information, please contact Ms. Claire Wurtenberger 
at cwurtenberger@teachers.stpiusx.com. 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0d4eaaaa22a0fe3-playgroundrecess
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/30e0d4eaaaa22a0fe3-playgroundrecess
mailto:Kathleen.carnes@dinslaw.com
mailto:cwurtenberger@teachers.stpiusx.com


Whatõs New in 
the Classroom 

 

 
 

 

P.E. 
 

Grades K- 2 have been working on a variety of things the 
past few weeks. Learning a few new games and learning 

what a relay race is. The children have also been enjoying 
their choice day for earning ò30ó stars. Over the next few 

weeks we will be working with scooters and participating in 
a fun activity called òScooter Streetsó as well as playing 

some fun Christmas games. 

Grade 3 has been working on a Kickball unit 
that has covered the skills of punting, 
catching, throwing and base running as well 
as playing as a team. 

Grades 4- 8 have been working 
on Lacrosse. Students have 
learned the art of scooping, 
cradling, passing and catching 
through drills and game play. 
Students will be assessed on 
those skills as well as take a 
written assessment on the rules 
of the game. Written test will be 
the Week of December 11-15 on 
your PE day. 



 
 

  

Library 
 

The second meeting of the St. Pius Libraryõs Birthday Club will be on Wednesday, 
December 6th,   from 2:00 - 3:00 in the Library. Students in grades K, 2, 4 or 6 who have 

celebrated or will celebrate their birthdays during the months of November, December, or 
January received an invitation in this weekõs Tuesday folder. We hope you will meet your 
children after school in the library to make a selection, have some refreshments, and be a 
part of our Birthday Club. Donõt forget to send a note in to teacher giving permission for 

your child to stay after school. Thank you in advance for continuing to help us add 
wonderful new books to our library shelves! 

 
 

Grades 3 and 5 participated in a 
program sponsored by St. Elizabeth 
Hospital called òMy Heart Rocksó this 
week. What a great fun program for 
these students to get to experience. 

A big Thank you to St. Elizabeth and 
all of their workers that came to help 

our SPX third and fifth grade have 
this wonderful hands on experience. 

On November 18th the 4th grade Girls on the Run team participated in the GOTR 5K down 
at Sawyer Point. The girls had a great time throughout the season learning about character 
development, eating healthy, being grateful and standing up to peer pressure and managing 
stress. Congratulations to all of the girls on a great season and final celebration running in 
the 5K. 



Student Recognition  
 

 
November Student of the Month            Subject Recognition ð Social Studies  
  

 

K1 Parker Calitri      K1 Eva Holt z 

K2 Brody Burcham      K2 Giovanni Siano 

K3 Max Burg       K3 Brewer Noll  

K4 Noah Bain      K4 Hadley Knarr  

101 Molly  Bakis      101 Charlie Blau 

102 Gus Bent      102 Nolan Feldman 

103 Elliot Linnemann      103 Ellie Brockman   

104 Stella Jacocks      104 Parker McHugh  

201 Andrew Wagner      201 Cash Myers 

202  Bennett Laake      202  Jake Aulick  

203  Hugh Wright      203  Jacob Spark s 

301 Alyssa Arlinghaus      301 Lorna Knarr  

302  Ella Yung      302  Caitlin Ross 

303  Giada Frambes     303  Kamden Aytes  

401 Gavin Brake      401 Sydney Schumacher  

402  Carter Halpin      402  Owen Knapke 

403  Logan Sanning     402  Adison Witajewski  

501 Mikayla Schornack     501 Ben Murray -Cirulli  

502  Rebecca Raziano     502  Noelle Sketch  

503  Drew H aas      503  Sarah Day 

601 Bella Kampinga     601 Ryan Baker 

602  Anna Farro       602  Evan Pitzer  

603  Carly Tranter      603  Drew Browning  

701 George Brass     701 Jake Dickman  

702  Katrina Hillebrand     702  Elizabeth Smith  

703  Nate Sandmann     703  Zoe Doerger  

801 Emma Spivey     801 Katie Crail  

802  Sara Schutt      802  Maddie Payne 

803  Nick Bonta        803  Simon Schubert  

  



 

ODDS AND ENDS- 
 

¶ Youth Group News: 
Dec 3rd: Sunday 10:25-11:25 PAC Youth group meetings resume. 

Dec 15: Friday 5:30-7:30 Bowling (Details to come) 

Dec 17: Sunday 9:30 mass - Youth Group Mass and PAC meeting to follow 

Dec 22: Friday, 7:30-10p Sports/Adoration Night; feel free to bring a snack to share; firepit, 9-square, frisbee 

 

¶ ñAs God gives good things freely, so we should give freely to needy peopleò ïSaint Mother 

Teresa.  Many thanks to our parish and school communityôs response to the call to feed the 

hungry.  Thanks to your generosity, 70 LOCAL NEEDY FAMILIES received groceries to prepare a proper 

Thanksgiving feast!!  Special thanks to Hosea House, Christian Outreach Committee and van drivers Terry 

Averbeck, Judy and Ray Albrinck, Sarah Andrews, and Karen Campoamor who help make this happen 

every year.  Please keep your gift to the needy alive by continuing your prayers for all struggling families. 

 

¶  Winter ExploreMore! The winter ExploreMore session will run January 20, 27, and February 3 from 9-
11:30. Please click here for more information. 
 

¶ Schoolbelles Winter Sale: Our ANNUAL WINTER SALE, is here, and this year it's our biggest sale 
EVER! Our winter sale features 20-60% OFF select uniform items! Click here for more information. 
 

¶ In House Retake Day: On Friday, December 15, from 3:00-6:30 Life Touch is offering a picture retake day 

at their office at 2902 Foltz Drive. Please email ijrivera@lifetouch.com or call 859-578-0110 ext. 80114 for 

an appointment. 

 

¶ Christ Renews His Parish Menôs Weekend, December 2-3: For more information, or to sign up, 

please contact Patrick McDermott (pmcdermoky@yahoo.com) at 513-378-8654, or Chris Klensch 
(cklensch@klenco.com) at 859-393-3007. 
 

¶ Parents Night Out - The St. Pius Challenge Club proudly presents the first Polar Express Pajama 
Party on Friday December 1st from 6:00-9:00 p.m. in Milligan Hall.  Parents are invited to drop off 
their children (ages 3-10) for a night of fun aboard the Polar Express and enjoy a well-deserved 
night out.  
Bring your child/ren dressed in their pajamas! The evening will begin with games,crafts, and a visit 
from Santa! The night will conclude with a viewing of the Polar Express movie along with popcorn 
and hot chocolate. Registration is on a first-come, first-served basis and SPACE IS LIMITED! To 

register, go to https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/GLYLZ9T.  Please note that children must be potty-

trained. Suggested donation $10 for one child, $20 for two children & $30 for a family (3 or more 
children). The monies collected will help our Challenge youth group with their community outreach 
activities this year.  Please contact Joan Eberly at 513-693-6615 with questions. 

 

¶ High School Placement Test Prep Workshops 2017: Notre Dame Academy invites 8th graders to 

attend the following workshops to learn tips and strategies for success on the HSPT.  Please choose one 

of the following dates: 

Tuesday, Nov. 28, 6 p.m. - 8 p.m. 

Tuesday, Dec. 5, 6 p.m. - 8 p.m. 

Each workshop is limited to 30 students.  The cost is $50 per student. Registration is required.  Please 

click here for the registration from and more information on the class. Please contact the NDA Admissions 

Office, 859-292-1829, for registration and payment information.  

 

 

 

 

http://school.stpiusx.com/pdf/pawprints/current_files/2018-Winter-flyer-brochure.pdf
http://www.schoolbelles.com/pdf/Winter%20Sale%202017.pdf
mailto:ijrivera@lifetouch.com
mailto:pmcdermoky@yahoo.com
mailto:cklensch@klenco.com
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/GLYLZ9T


 

¶ ATTENTION PARENTS!!  If you are interested in attending a meeting to find out how you can 

work at REDS ballgames and earn money to be applied to your child's tuition, please see the 

attached flyer entitled ACEO Scholarship Information Meeting For the 2018 Reds Season!   

 

¶ Northern Kentucky University's Camp Innovations for grades K-8: Camp Innovation is a trailblazing 

program designed for high potential and gifted youth to discover and explore advanced content and 

engaged learning.  All classes provide the opportunity for students to share interests with other children 

while exploring pathways to intellectual development, academic enhancement, career exploration, and 

creative artistic fulfillment. We offer transdisciplinary courses infusing entrepreneurship, science, 

mathematics, social studies, technology, visual and performing arts, and original interdisciplinary studies. 

The program will be held Saturdays, March 10-24, 9:00-11:30 at Northern Kentucky University.  This 

enrichment program allows the opportunity for students in kindergarten through sixth grade to attend 

classes at Northern Kentucky University and learn with peers of similar abilities and interests. Our program 

brochure is appended and can also be downloaded from our website http://gifted.nku.edu.  Online 

registration is now open.  For the best choice of classes, register early. If you have any questions or would 

like further information, I can be reached at codek@nku.edu or phone 859-572-6685. 

 

¶ Coca-Cola Give Program:  This is a program that we can earn money through the Give 

program by entering the codes from the Coca-Cola products that have codes under the caps 

or on the inside of the boxes. For each cap entered we earn 5 cents and for each box code 

we earn 15 cents. This can be accomplished in one of two ways. You can create an account 

on Coke.com and designate St. Pius X as the recipient or you can send in your caps and box 

codes to school to Ms. Schmitt and she will enter them for you. 

 

¶ Enchanted Evening-March 3
rd

: Come enjoy a night of dinner and dancing with a silent auction, live 

auction and games.  This is a large fundraiser for the school.  All proceeds benefit our students.  We are 

always looking for sponsors and donations. There will be more information as the time approaches.  

Please save the date.  Click here for more information. Any questions or sponsorship opportunities please 

contact Amy Fedders- afedders10@gmail.com 

¶ March for Life 2018 will be held on Friday, January 19 in Washington, DC.  Plans are underway for the 
Adult/Family Bus two night trip. The plan is to leave on Thursday, January 18, returning on Saturday, 
January 20. 

 

¶ Box Tops for Education - Please continue to save Box Tops! Twice a year, the class turning in the most 

Box Tops gets an extra recess and an out of uniform day! You can also download an app in your 

smartphoneôs app store called Box Tops Bonus App - School Fundraising. Download the app, find offers 

and buy products, scan your receipt using the Box Tops Bonus App, and earn money for our school! The 

Box Tops can then be cut out on the product packaging and sent into school to double our money on 

those products. When it is time to collect Box Tops, you can send in a screenshot of your earnings 

progress to have those Box Tops counted toward your childôs class. 

 
Kroger Community Rewards Program ς Here are instructions to sign up for the Kroger Community Rewards 
program online to have 4% of your grocery dollars go straight to St. Pius X (#80036) ς Capital Fund.  This program 
is done through your Kroger Plus Card Account, and this account needs to be registered online FIRST before you 
can enroll in the Kroger Community Rewards Program.  If you have a Kroger Plus Card account online, please 
follow these instructions below.  If you need to register your Plus Card online first (www.Kroger.com), please 
contact Kroger at 1-800-KROGERS, or, any questions contact Stefanie Reid at 859.578.9939 or 
stefa5678@gmail.com.  Thanks! 

 
 

http://school.stpiusx.com/pdf/pawprints/current_files/2017-ACEO-Scholarship-Info-Meeting-Cinti-Reds.pdf
http://gifted.nku.edu/
mailto:codek@nku.edu
https://enchantedevening2018.eventbrite.com/
mailto:afedders10@gmail.com
http://www.kroger.com/
mailto:stefa5678@gmail.com


 

TO ENROLL--IF YOU HAVE ALREADY REGISTERED YOUR KROGER PLUS CARD ACCOUNT ONLINE: 
1. Go to www.kroger.com/communityrewards. 
2. /[L/Y ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ά{LDb-Lbέ LŎƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ¢ht-RIGHT corner of the screen. 
3. Enter your email address and password for Kroger and click on SIGN IN. 
4. /ƭƛŎƪ ƻƴ άwŜǾƛŜǿ ȅƻǳǊ wŜǿŀǊŘǎ {ǳƳƳŀǊȅέ όƻǊŀƴƎŜ ōƻȄύ 
5. {ŎǊƻƭƭ Řƻǿƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ά/ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ wŜǿŀǊŘǎέ {ŜŎǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǎŜŜ {ǘΦ tƛǳǎ · t¢D опу 5ǳŘƭŜȅ wƻŀŘ 9ŘƎŜǿƻƻŘΣ Y¸ όІуллосύ 

you are already enrolled.  You are finished! 
6. If ƴƻǘΣ ŎƭƛŎƪ ƻƴ ά9ƴǊƻƭƭκwŜ-9ƴǊƻƭƭέ ƛŎƻƴΦ 
7. Enter the Organization Number: 80036.  /ƭƛŎƪ Ψ{9!w/IέΦ   
8. You should see:  St. Pius X PTG, 348 Dudley Road, Edgewood KY 41017  Organization #80036.  
9. CLICK on the little circle to the LEFT of the St. Pius name. 
10. Click oƴ ά9bwh[[έ ƛŎƻƴ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŀǾŜŘΦ 
11. {ŎǊƻƭƭ ǳǇ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǇ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇŀƎŜ ŀƴŘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǎŜŜ ŀ ƎǊŜŜƴ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜΣ ά¸ƻǳǊ ŜƴǊƻƭƭƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ wŜǿŀǊŘǎ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ 
Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǳǇŘŀǘŜŘΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƴƎΗά ǳƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ά!ŎŎƻǳƴǘ {ǳƳƳŀǊȅέ ǘƛǘƭŜΣ ŀƭƭ ǿŜƴǘ ǿŜll! 

12. SIGNOUT. 

 
St. Pius X School Mission Statement  

Discipline for Life  
The mission of St. Pius X School is to promote the spiritual, academic, and personal growth of each child by 

embracing the Go spel values of Jesus Christ.  St . Pius X School provides an exemplary Catholic education 

that helps students to be successful in their families, their communities, and the world.  

http://www.kroger.com/

